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TO: 			AAA Directors		Notice #: 092106-1-I-OVCS			


			EHEAP Program Staff	





FROM:			Carole Green


			Secretary





DATE:			September 20, 2006





SUBJECT:	Notice of Instruction:	Emergency Home Energy Assistance Program (EHEAP) Information


		 			              					





This Notice of Instruction provides recent updates to the Emergency Home Energy Assistance Program (EHEAP).  The attachment to this notice will further instruct the AAAs on requirements for compliance.





Attached is the 2007 Low Income Home Energy Assistance Program (LIHEAP) State Administrative Plan for Federal Fiscal Year 2007 received recently from the Department of Community Affairs (DCA).  A hard copy with the cover memo from the DCA and complete plan with signature pages noted in the table of contents will be forwarded by mail.





The following are the major revisions related to EHEAP:





Page 10, Use of Funds – “If funds are available, clients are eligible for one home energy assistance benefit per year and one winter crisis benefit and one summer crisis benefit each season.”  This section was revised to indicate one crisis benefit per season instead of per year, as stated previously.





Page 16, Coordination – The following note was added regarding EHEAP: “NOTE:  EHEAP is administered with LIHEAP funds through a contractual agreement between the Florida Department of Community Affairs and the Florida Department of Elder Affairs.  These funds are specifically targeted for crisis assistance for the elderly (age 60 and older).  The eligibility requirements for EHEAP are identical to those required by LIHEAP crisis assistance.”  This language will assist in clarifying how EHEAP is funded through DCA and will also clarify how eligibility is related to LIHEAP.





Please review this document and become familiar with the content.  Should you require additional information, please contact Connie Hall at (850) 414-2057 or SC 994-2057.
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